Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle Users Group
CBD BUG
GPO Box 2104, Brisbane 4001
0423 974 825
convenors@cbdbug.org.au
www.cbdbug.org.au

The Honourable Craig Wallace MP
Minister for Main Roads

PO Box 15456

CITY EAST QLD 4002

Dear Minister

This letter seeks your urgent clarification on the position of the inclusion of freeway type
cycling infrastructure in the Pacific Motorway upgrade between Springwood and Daisy Hill.

The background to this letter is the report in the Courier Mail of 1 September 2009 (copy
attached), which indicates the cost of the project has “forced planners back to the drawing
boards”.

The CBD BUG is very concerned by this report as our experience has been that when the
costs for a transport infrastructure project need to be cut, invariably the first elements to
either be downgraded or dropped completely are the cycling elements.

We note statements by yourseif such as the one of 23 June 2009 that the Queensland
Government has a five-point strategy to address congestion by creating an “active transport
network that has greater accessibility, frequency and reliability through more cycling
facilities”, and that of the Member for Springwood Ms Barbara Stone specific to this project
on 7 July 2009 that “a section of bikeway will also be constructed between Springwood
south and Daisy Hill, which will ultimately link the Gold Coast and Brisbane, to meet the
needs of cyclists in the region”.

From the CDB BUG’s perspective a vital element of the 'gains’ negotiated during the
consultations on this project was that the bikeway would be buiit as a cyclist “freeway”, with
no intersections, road crossings etc. for the length of the upgrade project, mirroring the
level of infrastructure enjoyed by motorists.
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Accordingly, on behalf of CBD BUG members | seek clarification of the project’s position,
and in particular your confirmation that the previously understood commitment to improving
cycling infrastructure will not be forgone in order to deliver improved infrastructure for
motorists.

| look forward to your response.

Yours faithfully

M2

Paul Fre

Co-convenor

Central Business District Bicycle Users Group
2 September 2009

cc. Logan Bicycle User Group







